
Monday March 23
9:15AM  Coffee Hour

9:45AM Social Meeting

11:00AM Water Aerobics

12:00PM Bowling

1PM        Art Class

6:45PM   Bingo

Tuesday March 24
8:45AM   Yoga

10:30AM  Shuffleboard

2:00PM   Bible Study

6:30PM   Texas Hold’Em

7:00PM   Darts

Wednesday March 25
9:30AM    Golf

11:00AM Water Aerobics

11:45AM   Quilting

1:00PM    Crafts

Thursday March 26
8:30 & 9:00AM  Bike to Breakfast

12:00-2:30  Book Club

1:30PM      Petanque

5:30pm      Potluck 

7:15PM     Texas Hold’em

Friday     March 27
11:00AM  Water Aerobics

2:00PM    Rosary

4:00PM    Social Hour

7:00PM    Cards and Games

Saturday March 28

Sunday March 29
6:00PM      Church Service 

7:30PM      Ice Cream Social

7:50PM      Movie

Bay Aire Breeze
March 23rd to March 29th, 

2015

This Week’s Events

Calendar Changes 

Additions:
Sunday 29th: Ice Cream Social 7:30PM

Shuffleboard – March 20, 2015

First Place
Peter Ledoux

Dick Spruyt

Second Place
Cathy Strausbauch

Janice Irons

St. Patrick’s Day
Bay Aire Pub Night was a great celebration for St. 

Patrick’s Day. Dan McLaughlin, our guest folk singer 

entertained the pub goers with his wonderful voice and 

guitar. Many people received the “gift of gab” with the 

help of Bob Fry. The bartenders, Dennis, Billy and Ray 

were kept busy throughout the evening with the green 

beer and Irish liqueur. John was also kept busy with the 

many dart throwers showing off their skills. Thanks to 

Shirley and Mary Anne for a job well done!

Bowling March 16, 2015

High Game High Series

Women

1st Annie Lavoie            156       Annie Lavoie          399

2nd Jean Moore             134       Jean Moore            359

Men

1st Kendel Culbertson   199       Kendel Culbertson   521

2nd Gene Myers           192       Jerry Kilgore             514



DID WE HAVE A GOOD TIME SATURDAY OR WHAT??????

Starting at 9 AM with the Craft items done by our very talented people until 9:30 PM when Bitter 

Sweet packed up to leave it was a non-stop day for all.

The Street Games headed up by Judy Hylen and her great team of volunteers were enjoyed by all. 

The best of the game players are:

Frisbee Fling – Bob Fry

Putting – John Murer

Washer Toss – Jim Patton

Bean Bag – Gene Meyer

Texas Hold’em – Peg Van Beveren

Friday game winners were:

Shuffleboard – Connie Cox and Marty Young

Petanque – see next page

Darts – Gene Meyer

Horse racing was well attended and a lot of money was made and lost on those horses. A good 

time was had by all. Thanks to André and Jean for the time and effort they put into it. Congrats to 

André for going with a change this year. Thank you André for the microphone set up.

That dinner, what can I say, It was delicious!! A big THANK YOU to the cooks, Terry West, Terry 

Boldt, Dick Loch, Ed Smith, Frank Craig, Jerry Kilgore and Jimmy Anderson. These guys worked in 

the heat of the kitchen to cook the chicken that was so good. Also, a big THANK YOU to the Potato 

Bakers. Thank you to the servers, Connie Cox, Marty Young, Vern Cox, Susie Comstock, Rose 

Hoekman, Georgia Cooper, Rita Campbell, Jerry Cooper, Claudia Boldt, Peggy Aldridge, Ruth Fink 

& Mary Phillips. If I have left anyone out, I’m sorry but thanks for your assistance. A capital THANK 

YOU to Laurie Meyer for being the driving force behind this, and doing an excellent job. Thank You.

Terry West, Nancy Jones and Shirley Wallace were our Raffle Ticket sellers and did a great job. It 

was so good to see the surprise on Nancy’s face when she won $25. Congrats to all the winners.

Pat Williams and Jean LeBlanc again did a fine job of selling all the 50/50 tickets with profits going 

back to the social committee. Thanks, guys.

Judy, Grace, Elva and Mavis, thanks for sending us off with a bag of goodies and treats for the 

road. Although I’m sure most will be gone long before we leave.

To the man I turned to when something needed to be taken care of last minute, my right hand man, 

Frank Craig. Setting up the pavilion, with last minute changes, moving this, carrying that, just 

getting it taken care of. Couldn’t do it without you. And to Gene Meyer who was all over the place 

doing what needed to be done to make the day a success. Thank you to both of you.



Thanks to Ruth, Jan, Mary and Peggy for the patriotic going away theme. Check out the map to 

see where most of us will spend the summer months. If you won one of the plants that decorated 

the tables, may it bloom for you all summer.

“Till We Meet Again”

The biggest Thanks of the day goes to Inge Stewart who did her magic and got some very 

entertaining entertainment for all of us.

Our entertaining magician showed us a whole new side of Marty Young, and we all know that 

Greg Pilarski was really sweating that water trick. We won’t say anything about Jack Young having 

his undies exposed to all and we know Jimmy Anderson was worried about that $50 bucks.

Bitter Sweet – a surprise to all of us. They had us all tapping our toes, clapping our hands and 

getting up and dancing in the streets. As a last minute addition, we were all impressed. We do 

know they will be back next year. FYI – They are at the Ozona Bar every other Thursday.

None of this day would have been possible without all of you buying tickets to the events held 

throughout the year. So a Thank you to all of you, you did a great job supporting the activities 

held.

“Bon Voyage”



Joys
The Brentnell’s have family visiting. Lot 53

Dennis Snow had his son visit from Alaska. Lot 55

Sorrows
Continued prayers are needed for the following:

Catherine Pelletier  - Continue to pray. Lot 143

Stephanie Opper – Gerrie and Frank Craig’s family

Donna Hoover ill, lot 138A

David Ziemke, effects of lime disease. Lot 5

Golf Prattle 3/18/2015
The golf season is officially over. The five-person play-off resulted in Dennis Boltz as the 

2015 League Champion, Mary Anne Brentnell is Ladies Champion. Congratulations to 

them both for a great season!

On Thursday, golfers and their guests enjoyed a delicious Awards Banquet Buffet 

prepared by Delectables Catering. Thank you to everyone who participated in the golf 

league this year. Hop you had fun. Special thanks to the golf coordinator – Dennis Boltz, 

Statistician – Joe Dubois, Line-ups – Colin Dewar and Jim Brown – Skins, you guys did a 

terrific job.

See ya on the links……

Golf League Scores – 3/18/2015

Low Net

1st Jay Aldridge  64

2nd Donald Gravel, John Murer 67

3rd Mary Anne Brentnell 69

Low Gross

Donald Gravel  84

Low Putts

1st Jim Brown  28

2nd Dave Harmer  30

Quote of the week
Advice for the day: If you have a headache, do what it says on the aspirin bottle: Take two, 

and KEEP AWAY FROM CHILDREN

Petanque

Thursday March 19th

Winning Team:

Cpt Gilles Bergeron

Huguette Smith

Carol Lapointe

Dave Harmer

Second Place:

Cpt Kendel Culbertson

Annie Lavoie

Dave Veenhuis

George Moore

Petanque

Friday March 20th

Winning Team:

Cpt Bobby Moberly

Annie Lavoie

Henriette Lupien

Kathy Dippold

Second Place:

Cpt Gilles Bergeron

Ina Veenhuis

Jean Moore

George Moore


